McIver’s Grant Public Library Board Minutes

Date:    May 24, 2013

Place:   Conference Room

Time:   1:30 pm - 2:30 PM
Members present:  B. Harrington, D. Haynes, E. Coleman, D. Crews, J. Emery, P. Law, N. West, M. Wittber

Members absent: T. Allmon, J. Ryland, K. Heckethorn, 
Staff present: D. Gonzales

I. Meeting called to order by Chairman Haynes

A. The March 2013 minutes were reviewed

B. J. Emery made a motion to approve the March 2013 minutes as amended.
C. E. Coleman seconded the motion. 
D. The March 2013 minutes were approved.

II. Treasures’ report (D. Gonzales):

A. See attachment:  
B. The e-mail addresses of the County Commission’s budget committee are being sent to all library board members.  Please touch base with these people as they go into their budget proposals. (Benny Spain, William Mallard, Jim Horner, Steve Moore, Bill Cloar, Richard Hill)
C. E. Coleman had a question about the April utility bill.  The water at the old library building was still on which explained the higher bill.

1. The air conditioning/heating in the library is set to go off at 9:00 PM and comes back on at 8:00 AM.

III. Librarian’s Reports: (See attachment)

A. The story time numbers are up.  Total No. 344
B. Circulation is up. Total No. 7782

C. Computer usage is up. Total No. 1531
D. The summer reading program begins on May 28, 2013.

E. ELF (Early Literacy for Families) will meet for three days a week this summer at our library.

IV. Old Business:

A. Charles Dawson has been contacted concerning our library being featured in Destination Dyersburg.

B. The light for the flagpole is in progress. Mike Coleman may donate his services.

C. M. Wittber received a wonderful compliment concerning the donor wall.  The person making the comment may consider making a donation based on the way the wall looks.

V. New Business:

A. P. Law’s Report on the Donor Wall

1. Occasionally donors will call for clarification on their status on the Donor Wall.

2. The Donor Wall is a “living wall”.  It is updated as a pledge is completed.

3. P. Law made a motion to update the larger Donor Wall at the entrance of the library on June 31 and Jan. 31 each year.  N. West seconded the motion. The motion passed.

4. Donor Wall power point Updates: E. Coleman does the power point donors that are posted on the TV.  E. Coleman will be updated on June 31 and Jan 31 or sooner as time permits. 
B. Jim Teague’s Plaque:  All forms have been filled out and will be displayed upon his delivery, at the discretion of the design committee.
C. Landscape upkeep:  S. Guthrie will take care of the grass being mowed at the old library building.

D. E. Coleman: Discussed trying to sell the old drop box.  It was purchased just before we moved in to the new building. D. Gonzales will list the old box on the library website for used equipment.

E. Personnel Committee Meeting:

1. J. Emery made a motion to change our personnel policy concerning the number of days of probation after the second employee write up.  J. Emery made a motion to change the policy to read there will be 90 days of probation after the employee’s second write up.  D. Crews seconded the motion. The motion passed.

2. The personnel committee is requesting a budget committee be appointed before the budget is due next year.

F. New Board Members:

1. We have two vacancies.

2. D. Haynes stated he has been on the board for over 35 years.  He is willing to step down as chairman when his two-year tenure is completed.  Also, he is willing to step down as a board member. 

G. Foundation Board discussion:

1. P. Law stated we may need to consider separating the Foundation Board and the Library Board.  Having two boards seems confusing to the public.  The Foundation Board’s purpose would be to raise capital. The General Library Board’s purpose is to deal with the general library activities.

2. D. Crews explained that the Foundation Board is the “owner” of the library.  If the two boards are separated, the regular board will not have “ownership” any longer.

3. There was a discussion of having a mandatory board meeting to discuss recruiting new members and rotating chairmen.

H. P. Law brought extra copies of the VIP magazine for any board member who did not get a copy.

The meeting was adjourned at 2:25.  PM

